

October 14, 1992

CEM - Call to Sister Grace Kenning from office
Informed her that Mr. McCormack and I had
discussed her call - the night before -

Recommended: ① that she write out the order
of events and descriptions of them as best as
she could remember them,

② that she not go the pastor at St. James, Salem
and that we would contact him

③ that she not check the school records at
St. James to recall names

④ that if she received any further calls -
correspondent or any parent - to refer
them to us.

⑤ that it might be a good idea to contact the
doctor who had met with the boys.

⑥ that we would contact again (I am not
sure she heard me say I would be willing
to go to Beverly ^{if necessary} - she does not drive to Boston)

⑦ that the Cardinal would be made aware of
the situation and a pending article - "Should
I go to the Cardinal?" - prompted my response.

Other follow up

- Some tracing with E. T. Daly
Publicity - by article - implications